MINUTES

The Minutes of the Annual Meeting of Ampfield Parish Council held in the Village Hall, Ampfield on Monday, 9 May 2005 commencing at 7.00 pm

PRESENT:


Miss M. I. Rothwell (Chairman) – Presiding

Mrs. M. E. Birtwistle, Mr. M. W. Caswell, Mr. G. J. Choules, 
Mr. M. D. Hatley, Mr. W. H. Line, Mr. B. W. Nanson,
Mr. G. C. A. Roads, 

1102
Apologies for Absence

Apologies for absence were received from Mr. G. A. Haswell and Mr. J. A. Jones.
1103
Election of Chairman 2005/2006
It was proposed by Mr. Line seconded by Mr. Nanson that Miss Rothwell be re-elected Chairman for the ensuing year. There being no other nominations Miss Rothwell was declared elected.
1104
Declaration of Acceptance of Office 
Miss Rothwell signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office.   

1105
Minutes

The Minutes of the Meeting held on 14 March 2005, having been previously circulated, were confirmed by the Meeting and signed by the Chairman.

1106
Casual Vacancy
The Clerk reported that the resignation of Miss K. J. Rice had been received. The Returning Officer had been notified and a Casual Vacancy would be declared in due course.
1107
Matters Arising from the Minutes

1107.1 Improved gateway and other signs – A3090

The Clerk reported on the recent Meeting with the Highways Authority. It was hoped that the new gateway signs, school signs and other signs re-enforcing the 40 mph speed limit would be in place by the end of May.

1107.2 Morleys Lane

The Clerk reported that Hilliers were not minded to make any contribution to having the middle section of Morleys Lane tarmaced. In the circumstances, it was agreed not to proceed any further.

1107.3 Broadgate Farm Site

Mr. Hatley updated the Meeting on the state of the site. It was anticipated that a Planning Application would be submitted in the fullness of time.

1107.4 Village Plan

Mr. Nanson reported that an open meeting would be held on Monday, 23 May in the Village Hall at 7.30 p.m. Mrs. M. Winter (Head of Planning at Test Valley Borough Council) would address the Meeting. It was agreed to prepare leaflets advertising the Meeting for distribution throughout the Parish.
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1107.5 Parish Seats



(a)  The Clerk reported that a site had been agreed with Mr. & Mrs. Bowser for a seat   to be placed in the glade area of Chapel Wood. They would be making a donation towards its cost (including erection).
  
(b) Mr. Caswell reported that Mrs. Cox had offered to place a seat in the Recreation Ground in memory of her late husband. This would be finalised once the new Pavilion etc was erected.
(c) Mr. Hatley reminded Members that the seat removed from Hocombe following the anti-social behaviour problems was still in his back garden awaiting a new site.

1108 Matters arising from the Annual Parish Assembly

The Annual Parish Assembly had been held on 25 April 2005. The following matters arose:-
1108.1     Baddesley Road – Pedestrian Footbridge

Mr. Hatley reported that the Police were not happy with having to enforce the 30 mph speed limit on Baddesley Road as this was supposed to be self regulating with the introduction of the cycle way. Neither this nor the pedestrian bridge seemed any nearer being constructed. The reason given was lack of funds or it was more expensive than originally envisaged. The Developers’ Contributions seemed to have been used for other projects. 
1108.2     Pedestrian Refuges – A3090

The Clerk reported that a Meeting had been held with the Highways Engineers. It had been agreed that they would look at altering the lay-by at Green Pond Lane and creating a pedestrian refuge near to the Recreation Ground and Keats Restaurant. At the Parish Assembly, a Resident had requested that consideration be given to a further pedestrian refuge near to the bus stop at Pound Lane and Ampfield House. The Clerk had asked the Highways Engineers to look at this suggestion.
1109 Public Participation

No Members of the Public were present. 
1110 Election of Vice-Chairman

It was proposed by Mr. Hatley and seconded by Mr. Line that Mr. Nanson be Vice-Chairman for the ensuing year. There being no other nominations Mr. Nanson was declared elected.

1111 Planning Committee

It was agreed that all Councillors should form the Planning Committee with Mr. Nanson as Chairman and Mr. Roads as Vice-Chairman.
1112 Finance Committee

The following were nominated to form the Finance Committee.

Mr. Caswell, Mr. Haswell (Chairman) , Mr. Hatley, Mr. Line,  Mr. Roads with the Chairman and Vice Chairman of the Council ex officio plus the Clerk (as RFO).
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1113 Appointments

The following appointments were made: -

Footpath Warden - 

Margaret Birtwistle

Deputy Footpath Warden -

Lahja Swan
TVAPC -


Margaret Rothwell and Alan Haswell

Public Transport Liaison -

Julian Jones
ACHA -



Martin Hatley and Margaret Birtwistle

Village Hall -


Margaret Rothwell

Friends of Chapel Wood - 
Margaret Rothwell, Graham Roads (Chairman) and Barry Permain 
Tree Wardens-
Barry Permain and Graham Roads

ARGMC-
Mike Caswell (Chairman) Graham Choules and Bill Line
Ampfield School Governors-
Julian Jones

1114 Financial Matters

1114.1 Accounts for Payment

It was proposed by Mr. Nanson, seconded by Mr. Roads, that the following Accounts be paid: -  



A Healey Office Equipment
Photocopier


   24.99


CBA Trees


Chapel Wood


3741.21



HAPTC



Training



    20.00



M. H. Hallett


Newsletters


  312.00

*the above cheques were signed between meetings
J. K. Murray


Salary & Expenses

  609.34

Inland Revenue


PAYE



  101.36

HPFA



Subscriptions


    20.00

Zurich Insurance


Insurance


1181.82

CPRE



Subscription


    25.00

Nicknames


Website Hosting


  232.66

J. K. Murray


Salary (June)


  335.21

Inland Revenue


PAYE (June)


  101.36


1114.2 2004/2005 Accounts

The Clerk (as RFO) would present the 2004/2005 Accounts to the July Meeting of the Council.   
1114.3 Inland Revenue Returns

The Clerk (as RFO) reported that all Inland Revenue Returns had been completed and submitted on time. The Return had been completed “on-line.”


1114.4 VAT Return

The Clerk (as RFO) reported that the VAT Return for the period to 31 March 2005 had been completed and submitted to Customs & Excise.

1114.5 Risk Assessment – Chapel Wood

Mr. Roads reported that he was currently agreeing the three Firms to be invited to tender for the works identified by CBA Trees in their report.
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1114.6
Ampfield Village Hall

The AGM had been held recently. There were sufficient funds to proceed with the updating of the kitchen, the installation of the loop system and a path to the rear Committee Room. Bookings were excellent and the Hall was very well used.
1114.7 New Bus Shelters – A3090
The Clerk reported that Test Valley Borough Council had suggested a different design of bus shelter. This was more expensive than the type used previously (£6529 as against £6213) though the grant would still be 50%. It was agreed that the Clerk could progress the order once the Highway Authority had confirmed ownership of the land (the site of the bus shelter had been agreed with the Highway Authority).
1114.8 Ampfield Website
The Council expressed its appreciation to Mr. Jones for all his work in updating the website.
1115 Ampfield Recreation Ground
Mr. Caswell (Chairman of the Ampfield Recreation Ground Management Committee) updated the Council on current issues. The major discussions would take place on 16 May when the draft Planning Application would be presented to the Committee by the Planning Consultants.
1116    Borough Local Plan

1116.7 Test Valley

Mr. Hatley had nothing further to add following the Annual Parish Assembly
1116.8 Eastleigh

 
There was nothing further to report at this time.
1117 General Correspondence

1117.1 HAPTC Circulars

Mail 022-05
HAPTC Annual Report 2005.

Mail 023-05
HAPTC Website

Mail 024-05
Preparing your Portfolio Seminars

Mail 025-05
How a Parish Plan Influences (Mr. Road, Mr. Nanson and Miss Rothwell are attending)
Mail 028-05
58th Annual general meeting – 8th October 2005.

Mail 029-05
South East Plan Briefing

Mail 030-05
S. 137 LGA 1972

Mail 031-05
Preparing your Portfolio – change of dates.

Mail
Mrs. S. Hudson – Retirement


The Clerk advised the Council that they had no powers to make a contribution to the retiring Director’s retirement presentation from public funds. Any contributions would have to be of a personal nature. The Council would not be represented at the County Council funded function on 10 June 2005.

1117.2 HCC Circulars
Technology Fair/Photocopier Exhibition 18/19 May 2005.

Management arrangements – Hampshire Highways West

Older Driver Assessment Service
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1117.3
Other Correspondence

· Charley Landscapes.
· Patient & Public Involvement Forum – 12 May 2005.
· DEFRA – Fly-Tipping.
· DEFRA – Quality Parishes and Parish Planning.
· Hampshire Water Champions Information Day – 23 April 2005.
· Action News Update – April and May 2005.
· Trafalgar Weekend – 21/23 October 2005.
· Request for Information under the Freedom of Information Act by Miss J. Emery of Winghams Lane.
· Press Reports – Hampshire Chronicle.
· LAMIS – Parish of Ampfield CD-ROM (referred to Planning Committee).
· Zurich – LCAS- Health & Safety Seminars.
1117.3 Minutes


The Council gave permission for the Clerk to deposit with the Hampshire Record Office the following Minutes: 1998/1999; 1999/2000; 2000/2001; and 2001/2002.
1118 Reports

1118.1 Planning Committee

The following Applications had been commented on at the Meeting of the Planning Committee held on 19 April 2005.
TVS. 08848/5

Barn adjacent to Home Farm Cottage, Winchester Road
TVS.LB.00614/2

Barn adjacent to Home Farm Cottage, Winchester Road

TVS. 07485/1

Knapp Hill Cottage, 170 Knapp Lane

The following correspondence with regard to the South East Plan was noted

Test Valley Borough Council – comments

Ampfield Parish Council – comments

Hampshire County Council – letter dated March 2005 – Holding out for Hampshire

The following HCC circulars were also noted

Hampshire Minerals and Waste Development Framework

Consultation on minerals and waste issues
Thatch in Hampshire

1118.2 Finance Committee

There had been no meetings of the Committee.
1118.3 Footpath Warden

Mrs. Birtwistle reported that she was in contact with the Rights of Way Office over a number of issues including horses using footpaths in Ampfield Wood. Barriers etc had been forcibly removed. She was in contact with the Rights of Way Office and the Commission. 
1118.4 Test Valley Association of Parish Councils

The next Meeting is scheduled for 12 May 2005 – Miss Rothwell will attend.

1118.5 Hampshire Association of Parish & Town Councils

Nothing to report.
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1118.6 Public Transport & Highway Liaison

Nothing to report
1118.7 Ampfield Countryside Heritage Area

Details of forthcoming events had been circulated.

1118.8 C. P. R. E. 

Nothing to report.
1118.9 Village Hall Liaison

Nothing further to report. 

1118.10 Tree Wardens

Nothing to report.
1118.11
School Governor
Mr. Jones was currently attending a School Governors Meeting. The Chairman had spoken to the Head Teacher about a Transport Plan and would be meeting with her shortly to discuss this further. Mr. Caswell reported that the School were now using the Recreation Ground on Tuesday afternoons and would hold a Sports Day in July. 
1119 Highway Matters

1119.1 Outstanding Matters with the Area Surveyor 

(a) Knapp Lane

The Clerk had met with the Highways Engineer that day about various problems in Knapp Lane.
Ditches were, in the main, the responsibility of the adjoining Land Owner as the ditch marked the boundary of his land. 

Banks were cut to a schedule and a copy of this would be sent to the Clerk.

Drains and culverts would be rodded and cleared shortly.
1119.2 New Items to be raised

Nothing further at this time.
1120 Test Valley Borough Council Items

1120.1 Borough Councillor’s Items

Mr. Hatley had nothing to add to his report at the Annual Parish Assembly.
1120.2 Correspondence

The following had been received: -

· Test Valley Community Awards
· Guidance Manual on the Designation and Review of Conservation Areas
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1120.3 Standards Committee

A copy of the Minutes of the Meeting held on 5 April 2005 were received.
1121 Chapel Wood
1121.1 Friends of Chapel Wood

There had been no further meetings.
1121.2 Work in Woodland   

The work was continuing with the monthly working parties.
1121.3 Burial Ground

The Clerk reported on his discussions with the Vicar with regard to double plots.
1122 Dates of Meetings 2005/2006
The following dates were agreed:- 

4 July 2005 – this is the first Monday of the Month.




12 September 2005 
14 November 2005
9 January 2006
13 March 2006
8 May 2006 (Annual Meeting)

1123 Date of Next Meeting

It was noted that the next Meeting of the Council would be held on Monday, 4 July 2005 in the Village Hall commencing at 7.00 p.m. 

1124
Closure

The Meeting closed at 8.45 p.m. 
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